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Jan Novie 

Aaron G. Green Associates, Inc. 

5 Third Street Suite 224 

 

San Francisco CA 94103  

 

To: Interested Parties 

 
Subject: Section 106 review for Pine Tree Removal & Replacement and Playground Mulch 

Project at Golden Gate Village 

Dear Interested Parties: 

As you know, Golden Gate Village is listed in the National Register of Historic Places.  It is, therefore, a historic 
property for the purpose of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act (Section 106).  With the 
assistance of its qualified consultant, Marin Housing Authority (MHA) has conducted a review of the proposed 
undertaking at Golden Gate Village to determine its conformance with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards 
for the Treatment of Historic Properties (Standards) and its effect under Section 106. 

The undertaking proposes to remove three dead Monterey pine trees that represent a significant health and 
safety concern. The trees are in the parking island across from 127–155 Drake Avenue (B 10). MHA will replace 
the removed trees in kind with Monterey pines. MHA also proposes installing certified playground mulch at the 
small playground across from 107–115 Drake Avenue (B-12). We have determined that the proposed 
undertaking conforms to the Standards and will have no adverse effect on the historic property in the Area of 
Potential Effects. Detailed analysis supporting this conclusion is provided in the attached Finding of Effect 
Memorandum (FOE).  

This finding is being issued for public comment at this time. If you have questions or comments, please submit 
them to ggvpubliccomment@marincounty.org. We request your written comment within 30 days of posting.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
Evan Smith 
Evan Smith 
Modernization and Compliance Manager, MHA  
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Alicia Goehring 

California Historical Society 

678 Mission Street  

 

San Francisco CA 94105  

 

To: Interested Parties 

 
Subject: Section 106 review for Pine Tree Removal & Replacement and Playground Mulch 

Project at Golden Gate Village 

Dear Interested Parties: 

As you know, Golden Gate Village is listed in the National Register of Historic Places.  It is, therefore, a historic 
property for the purpose of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act (Section 106).  With the 
assistance of its qualified consultant, Marin Housing Authority (MHA) has conducted a review of the proposed 
undertaking at Golden Gate Village to determine its conformance with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards 
for the Treatment of Historic Properties (Standards) and its effect under Section 106. 

The undertaking proposes to remove three dead Monterey pine trees that represent a significant health and 
safety concern. The trees are in the parking island across from 127–155 Drake Avenue (B 10). MHA will replace 
the removed trees in kind with Monterey pines. MHA also proposes installing certified playground mulch at the 
small playground across from 107–115 Drake Avenue (B-12). We have determined that the proposed 
undertaking conforms to the Standards and will have no adverse effect on the historic property in the Area of 
Potential Effects. Detailed analysis supporting this conclusion is provided in the attached Finding of Effect 
Memorandum (FOE).  

This finding is being issued for public comment at this time. If you have questions or comments, please submit 
them to ggvpubliccomment@marincounty.org. We request your written comment within 30 days of posting.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
Evan Smith 
Evan Smith 
Modernization and Compliance Manager, MHA  
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Hannah Lise Simonson 

Docomomo, Northern California Chapter 

33 Topaz Way  

 

San Francisco CA 94131  

 

To: Interested Parties 

 
Subject: Section 106 review for Pine Tree Removal & Replacement and Playground Mulch 

Project at Golden Gate Village 

Dear Interested Parties: 

As you know, Golden Gate Village is listed in the National Register of Historic Places.  It is, therefore, a historic 
property for the purpose of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act (Section 106).  With the 
assistance of its qualified consultant, Marin Housing Authority (MHA) has conducted a review of the proposed 
undertaking at Golden Gate Village to determine its conformance with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards 
for the Treatment of Historic Properties (Standards) and its effect under Section 106. 

The undertaking proposes to remove three dead Monterey pine trees that represent a significant health and 
safety concern. The trees are in the parking island across from 127–155 Drake Avenue (B 10). MHA will replace 
the removed trees in kind with Monterey pines. MHA also proposes installing certified playground mulch at the 
small playground across from 107–115 Drake Avenue (B-12). We have determined that the proposed 
undertaking conforms to the Standards and will have no adverse effect on the historic property in the Area of 
Potential Effects. Detailed analysis supporting this conclusion is provided in the attached Finding of Effect 
Memorandum (FOE).  

This finding is being issued for public comment at this time. If you have questions or comments, please submit 
them to ggvpubliccomment@marincounty.org. We request your written comment within 30 days of posting.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
Evan Smith 
Evan Smith 
Modernization and Compliance Manager, MHA  
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Royce McLemore 

Golden Gate Village Resident Council 

79 Cole Drive Apt. 4 

 

Marin CA 94965  

 

To: Interested Parties 

 
Subject: Section 106 review for Pine Tree Removal & Replacement and Playground Mulch 

Project at Golden Gate Village 

Dear Interested Parties: 

As you know, Golden Gate Village is listed in the National Register of Historic Places.  It is, therefore, a historic 
property for the purpose of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act (Section 106).  With the 
assistance of its qualified consultant, Marin Housing Authority (MHA) has conducted a review of the proposed 
undertaking at Golden Gate Village to determine its conformance with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards 
for the Treatment of Historic Properties (Standards) and its effect under Section 106. 

The undertaking proposes to remove three dead Monterey pine trees that represent a significant health and 
safety concern. The trees are in the parking island across from 127–155 Drake Avenue (B 10). MHA will replace 
the removed trees in kind with Monterey pines. MHA also proposes installing certified playground mulch at the 
small playground across from 107–115 Drake Avenue (B-12). We have determined that the proposed 
undertaking conforms to the Standards and will have no adverse effect on the historic property in the Area of 
Potential Effects. Detailed analysis supporting this conclusion is provided in the attached Finding of Effect 
Memorandum (FOE).  

This finding is being issued for public comment at this time. If you have questions or comments, please submit 
them to ggvpubliccomment@marincounty.org. We request your written comment within 30 days of posting.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
Evan Smith 
Evan Smith 
Modernization and Compliance Manager, MHA  
 

mailto:ggvpubliccomment@marincounty.org


 

4020 Civic Center Drive 
San Rafael, CA 94903-4173 

 
Executive Director 
Lewis A. Jordan 

 

Housing Authority of 
The County of Marin 

 
415/491-2525 

 
(FAX) 415/472-2186 

(TDD) 1-800-735-2929 
 

www.marinhousing.org 

March 15, 2021 

Melissa Mourkas 

Historic American Landscape Survey (HALS), Northern California Chapter 

 

 

To: Interested Parties 

 
Subject: Section 106 review for Pine Tree Removal & Replacement and Playground Mulch 

Project at Golden Gate Village 

Dear Interested Parties: 

As you know, Golden Gate Village is listed in the National Register of Historic Places.  It is, therefore, a historic 
property for the purpose of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act (Section 106).  With the 
assistance of its qualified consultant, Marin Housing Authority (MHA) has conducted a review of the proposed 
undertaking at Golden Gate Village to determine its conformance with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards 
for the Treatment of Historic Properties (Standards) and its effect under Section 106. 

The undertaking proposes to remove three dead Monterey pine trees that represent a significant health and 
safety concern. The trees are in the parking island across from 127–155 Drake Avenue (B 10). MHA will replace 
the removed trees in kind with Monterey pines. MHA also proposes installing certified playground mulch at the 
small playground across from 107–115 Drake Avenue (B-12). We have determined that the proposed 
undertaking conforms to the Standards and will have no adverse effect on the historic property in the Area of 
Potential Effects. Detailed analysis supporting this conclusion is provided in the attached Finding of Effect 
Memorandum (FOE).  

This finding is being issued for public comment at this time. If you have questions or comments, please submit 
them to ggvpubliccomment@marincounty.org. We request your written comment within 30 days of posting.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
Evan Smith 
Evan Smith 
Modernization and Compliance Manager, MHA  
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Terri Harris-Green 

Marin City Community Services District 

630 Drake Avenue  

 

Marin City CA 94965  

 

To: Interested Parties 

 
Subject: Section 106 review for Pine Tree Removal & Replacement and Playground Mulch 

Project at Golden Gate Village 

Dear Interested Parties: 

As you know, Golden Gate Village is listed in the National Register of Historic Places.  It is, therefore, a historic 
property for the purpose of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act (Section 106).  With the 
assistance of its qualified consultant, Marin Housing Authority (MHA) has conducted a review of the proposed 
undertaking at Golden Gate Village to determine its conformance with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards 
for the Treatment of Historic Properties (Standards) and its effect under Section 106. 

The undertaking proposes to remove three dead Monterey pine trees that represent a significant health and 
safety concern. The trees are in the parking island across from 127–155 Drake Avenue (B 10). MHA will replace 
the removed trees in kind with Monterey pines. MHA also proposes installing certified playground mulch at the 
small playground across from 107–115 Drake Avenue (B-12). We have determined that the proposed 
undertaking conforms to the Standards and will have no adverse effect on the historic property in the Area of 
Potential Effects. Detailed analysis supporting this conclusion is provided in the attached Finding of Effect 
Memorandum (FOE).  

This finding is being issued for public comment at this time. If you have questions or comments, please submit 
them to ggvpubliccomment@marincounty.org. We request your written comment within 30 days of posting.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
Evan Smith 
Evan Smith 
Modernization and Compliance Manager, MHA  
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Sara Jones 

Marin County Free Library 

3501 Civic Center Dr Suite 414 

 

San Rafael CA 94903  

 

To: Interested Parties 

 
Subject: Section 106 review for Pine Tree Removal & Replacement and Playground Mulch 

Project at Golden Gate Village 

Dear Interested Parties: 

As you know, Golden Gate Village is listed in the National Register of Historic Places.  It is, therefore, a historic 
property for the purpose of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act (Section 106).  With the 
assistance of its qualified consultant, Marin Housing Authority (MHA) has conducted a review of the proposed 
undertaking at Golden Gate Village to determine its conformance with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards 
for the Treatment of Historic Properties (Standards) and its effect under Section 106. 

The undertaking proposes to remove three dead Monterey pine trees that represent a significant health and 
safety concern. The trees are in the parking island across from 127–155 Drake Avenue (B 10). MHA will replace 
the removed trees in kind with Monterey pines. MHA also proposes installing certified playground mulch at the 
small playground across from 107–115 Drake Avenue (B-12). We have determined that the proposed 
undertaking conforms to the Standards and will have no adverse effect on the historic property in the Area of 
Potential Effects. Detailed analysis supporting this conclusion is provided in the attached Finding of Effect 
Memorandum (FOE).  

This finding is being issued for public comment at this time. If you have questions or comments, please submit 
them to ggvpubliccomment@marincounty.org. We request your written comment within 30 days of posting.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
Evan Smith 
Evan Smith 
Modernization and Compliance Manager, MHA  
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Al Boro 

Marin History Museum 

PO Box 150727  

 

San Rafael CA 94915  

 

To: Interested Parties 

 
Subject: Section 106 review for Pine Tree Removal & Replacement and Playground Mulch 

Project at Golden Gate Village 

Dear Interested Parties: 

As you know, Golden Gate Village is listed in the National Register of Historic Places.  It is, therefore, a historic 
property for the purpose of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act (Section 106).  With the 
assistance of its qualified consultant, Marin Housing Authority (MHA) has conducted a review of the proposed 
undertaking at Golden Gate Village to determine its conformance with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards 
for the Treatment of Historic Properties (Standards) and its effect under Section 106. 

The undertaking proposes to remove three dead Monterey pine trees that represent a significant health and 
safety concern. The trees are in the parking island across from 127–155 Drake Avenue (B 10). MHA will replace 
the removed trees in kind with Monterey pines. MHA also proposes installing certified playground mulch at the 
small playground across from 107–115 Drake Avenue (B-12). We have determined that the proposed 
undertaking conforms to the Standards and will have no adverse effect on the historic property in the Area of 
Potential Effects. Detailed analysis supporting this conclusion is provided in the attached Finding of Effect 
Memorandum (FOE).  

This finding is being issued for public comment at this time. If you have questions or comments, please submit 
them to ggvpubliccomment@marincounty.org. We request your written comment within 30 days of posting.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
Evan Smith 
Evan Smith 
Modernization and Compliance Manager, MHA  
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Barbara Bogard 

Sierra Club, Northern California Chapter 

604 Amaranth Blvd  

 

Mill Valley CA 94941  

 

To: Interested Parties 

 
Subject: Section 106 review for Pine Tree Removal & Replacement and Playground Mulch 

Project at Golden Gate Village 

Dear Interested Parties: 

As you know, Golden Gate Village is listed in the National Register of Historic Places.  It is, therefore, a historic 
property for the purpose of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act (Section 106).  With the 
assistance of its qualified consultant, Marin Housing Authority (MHA) has conducted a review of the proposed 
undertaking at Golden Gate Village to determine its conformance with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards 
for the Treatment of Historic Properties (Standards) and its effect under Section 106. 

The undertaking proposes to remove three dead Monterey pine trees that represent a significant health and 
safety concern. The trees are in the parking island across from 127–155 Drake Avenue (B 10). MHA will replace 
the removed trees in kind with Monterey pines. MHA also proposes installing certified playground mulch at the 
small playground across from 107–115 Drake Avenue (B-12). We have determined that the proposed 
undertaking conforms to the Standards and will have no adverse effect on the historic property in the Area of 
Potential Effects. Detailed analysis supporting this conclusion is provided in the attached Finding of Effect 
Memorandum (FOE).  

This finding is being issued for public comment at this time. If you have questions or comments, please submit 
them to ggvpubliccomment@marincounty.org. We request your written comment within 30 days of posting.  

Sincerely, 
 
 
Evan Smith 
Evan Smith 
Modernization and Compliance Manager, MHA  
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